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Message from Fr. Shea

In this issue, Kate tells us about the
children and the horrible conditions
that they face until they get to Sarnelli
House. We have one delightful baby
girl that we received a few months ago
when she was one month old. Others
are older. We have truckfuls of little
boys, and not so many little girls.

Years ago, children would come to us
a little older, angry, hurt and difficult to
work with. The local hospital opened
up a section to deal with disturbed
or slow children. They do well but |
think it is the housemothers who make
the difference. It is unbelievable how
patient and kind they are to children
who run wild and often do not heed
orders from the housemothers.

Kate gives us examples of children we
receive. [fthere was nota SarnelliHouse,
| don’t know what the government
would have done, if anything, with
these abandoned children.

God Bless you all
Fr Michael Shea C.Ss.R

September 20é3

Sarnelli House has received new additions to its family this year,
including a four-week old baby and five other vulnerable
children. Sometimes it is all about timing when children arrive
to Sarnelli House. Normally school aged children come straight
from their at risk situation to Sarnelli House if it is close to end
of school term time. Sarnelli House is legalized as their formal
guardian by the Child and Welfare Department. If it is in the

middle of a school term when children need shelter, they have
to be placed somewhere else until the school holiday as local
schools are not taking enrolments mid term. The four children
who arrived in the school holidays in March this year came
directly from two different government boarding schools which
close in the school holiday. When schools reopened in May,
they returned to their boarding schools and Sarnelli House
remained their legal guardian. This situation highlights the
coordinated care between the government departments and
Non-Government Organisations (NGO) like Sarnelli House but
it also raises questions about the lack of a smooth transition to
a stable environment for vulnerable children. There have been
discussions in Thailand and certainly there is a push towards
closing or transitioning from children’s homes to foster care
in the community. International
and NGOs have been
promoting this alternate care
option. SarnelliHouse has been
involved in meetings about the
same issue and supports the
need for safe, well-funded and
improved regulatory care for
vulnerable children. There are
good intentions within the Thai
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